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Subject:
August Scheduled Meeting
Date, Time, Place:


August 6th, 2009


Virginia Chapter GCSAA Headquarters
Attendance:
 Eric Spurlock, Jeff Berg, Peter McDonough, Kim Garnett, Chris Petrelli, Jeff Van Fleet, John Libassi, Ed Eagle, Mark Merrick, David Norman, Mark Cote, Bo Jumbercotta, Mike Mueller, Kurt Fellenstein, Scott Kinnan 
1. Call to order at 10:03 a.m.
a. Everyone introduced themselves including who is assisting with special projects
2. Minutes from Annual Meeting

a. Motion by McDonough and Petrelli - approved
3. Treasurer’s Report (Norman)

a. McDonough reiterate our goal not to cut services, 

b. Norman explained the unforeseen expenses such as the USGA conference at CCV and the additional color in the newsletter, he also explained where we cut costs such as GCSAA Chapters leaders symposium 

c. Mueller inquired about Virginia Chapter members who aren’t GCSAA members – Norman will cross reference lists.

d. Norman explained that we are within 1% of budget despite lower revenues

e. Motion by Mueller and McDonough – report approved
4. External VP Reports
a. GWGCSA (VanFleet) –

i. Mueller will remain Pres, Jumbercotta to remainVP and Ray Nash from Dominion Valley to become Secy/Treas.

ii. Meeting at Wash. GCC with Stan Zontek from the USGA had attendance of 85 

iii. Maint. Open had 100 participants

iv. Future meetings include Chantilly Nat. on 10/20, Supt./Asst. at Springfield and Annual meeting at Evergreen in Nov.

b. SVTA (Eagle)

i. Pro/Supt at Lakeview had 15 teams

ii. July fundraiser tournament generated $2,000

iii. Joint meeting with VTC and ODGCSA in August in Waynesboro where they are working on getting a local meteorologist
c. TTA (Petrelli)

i. 9-hole outings with moderate attendance

ii. Dick Cake tournament in June had 35 attendees

iii. Year-end Outer Banks tournament at Nags Head Golf Links will include NC Supts

d. ODGCSA (Kinnan)

i. Tollie Quinn in May with 40 attendants; Brian Vincel, JD Dickinson, Chester Guzek and Andrew McCormick are the 4 qualifiers – this year’s event has been changed to 36 holes.

ii. Annual meeting in December at Independence

e. VTA (Cote)

i. Annual meeting at Blacksburg CC in Oct.

ii. The fundraiser at the River Course got partially rained out

iii. Sponsorship is down

5. Local Association Discussions

a. Berg asked if everyone was happy with Newsletter content

i. Great feedback from the Board

ii. Everyone likes the member spotlight

iii. McDonough wanted to see if a viewpoint from the VA Golf Council could be included
b. Berg asked if Directory was informative

i. Great feedback from Board

c. Berg asked about on-line payment

i. Mueller said it was nice to have

ii. Local associations looking to integrate into their local chapters – prefer to run it directly through their own bank accounts rather than through VGCSA
iii. Board discussed options and ways to make it more efficient for members

d. Tournament/Meetings discussion 

i. Norman stated the joint meetings are working well
ii. Discussion regarding an Association Championship

iii. Berg noted the need to rotate host sites around and suggested the RTJ Club as host for the next Joe Saylor

iv. Norman posed the idea of a merger of the Tollie Quinn and Assn. Championship – discussion proceeded on format

e. Dues

i. SVTA and VTA would like to stay at same level

ii. Other associations remain level but economy is pressing membership
iii. Overall consensus was to keep dues the same

iv. Overall consensus was that most Assistants were not members and the thought among the Assistants was to join the GCSAA first and the local chapters in time

1. Berg will add a “Are your Assistants members?” to the newsletter 
2. Libassi outlined the Assistants Forum at Farmington on Nov. 9th, which will be keynoted by Tim Moraghan discussing “Building Blocks for the future”

a. There will also be a superintendents panel and the goal is 50 to 75 attendees

b. Other local associations will help fund the conference
6. Rounds for Research Proposal from CGCSA (Norman)
a. Gave overview

i. McDonough wanted to confirm Norman’s approval 

ii. R4R would replace the VGCSA auction in 2010 – potential is greater

iii. Norman OK with workload so long as management fee is amended to reflect current level of compensation
7. Partner Program Status (Norman)
a. Norman gave status – slightly down for year, but less than anticipated – lost six partners but replaced them with new ones – some partners dropped down a level in support
8. Committee Reports

a. GCSAA 
i. Norman overviewed upcoming GCSAA Conference and GIS 
ii. Wee One raised $9,000

1. Phil Bailey was complimented on his work with the Wee One

b. Survey (Van Fleet)

i. Looking for user-friendly format – electronic version
ii. Looking into possible vendor survey

iii. The Florida, Georgia and National Survey should be referenced 

c. Education (Petrelli)
i. Should chapter-sponsored education continue?
1. Spurlock noted cancellation of National Program

ii. Hold program for 2010

d. Government relations (McDonough)

i. McDonough relayed the Chesapeake Bay Act by Obama

1. VAC had two meetings to discuss

2. McDonough has engaged GCSAA

3. VA has large exposure 

4. New act brings in agencies to enforce clean water act

5. Governor’s office called in Donna Johnson (VA Agribusiness Council) for a response

ii. McDonough suggest a plan  - i.e.…BMP/Nutrient Management Plan

1. McDonough is currently serving as DCR technical advisor for the Nutrient Management Plan

e. DCR Stormwater Permit Process

i. Will affect Golf Course Construction

ii. Sent to GCSAA and Williamsburg Environmental Group for comment
iii. Will meet at DCR with VAC

iv. McDonough cite a necessity to move on a BMP

1. McDonough will take on responsibility that is involved with this project but may have to step down as External VP due to time constraints

9. Old Business

a. None

10. New Business

a. Spurlock will go to Chapter Delegates meeting

b. Board retreat on Sunday before Joe Saylor at the Foundry

i. Syngenta to sponsor

11. Adjourn

Respectfully submitted,

Matt Boyce

Secretary/ Treasurer

